On November 20, 2006, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding item PD1-Personnel Agenda

REQUEST:

I thought that the AP from Roosevelt El was a maternity leave?

Why is this not a temporary position?

Was this assistant principal selected in a competitive process?

RESPONSE:

The Assistant Principal from Roosevelt Elementary is currently on maternity leave (effective October 6, 2006). As such, Ms. Garcia (an experienced AP who was moved from Cholee Lake at the 11-day Count due to loss of students at Cholee Lake) was administratively placed effective October 9, 2006(no advertising of the position) at Roosevelt until such time as the Assistant Principal returns. Ms. Garcia will be transferred to a vacant AP position (or allowed to remain until such time as an AP vacancy occurs) when the AP returns. Ms. Garcia has regular status with the District even though the position in which she is currently serving is interim.

